B.L.Y.S – REPORT 
Kimberley Lawson, Youth Development Officer, Groundwork Northants

Statistics

· B.L.Y.S Youth Club now has a total of 210 young people registered. 

· The average attendance per night is 33 young people. 

· The Youth Club have now had two reward and recognition trips. 

· Over 80% of the young people that attend the club have a recorded learning outcome. 

· There has been 48 nationally recognised accreditations gained by youth club members. 

Achievements to Date

· 8 members have participated in Northants Police ‘Riot Training’ in which they assisted the officers in their training by acting out the role of ‘rioters’. The young people were briefed before the exercise by Chief Inspector Chris Hillary and also participated in the evaluation at the end. We then delivered a session around rioting and it’s dangers and the young people identified factors such as mob mentality and the consequences of rioting, the negative effect that it has on a community and the criminality involved. 

· 9 members have attended Recruitment & Selection training designed by Connexions and are now qualified to sit on Groundwork’s interview panel for the recruitment of any new youthworkers. 

· 6 female members have participated in the Silent Tears project – a project that was ran throughout the holidays for young people who have been affected by Domestic Violence. 

· The group have hosted a visit from a reporter and photographer from Children and Young People Now, out of all of Groundwork’s YPFN projects, they selected B.L.Y.S to run their story on and chose two young people in particular to interview.

· 4 members have attended Groundwork Northants Safeguarding training as part of their role as Young Volunteers within the club. 

· As reward for completing projects, members have been taken to both Alton Towers & Thorpe Park theme parks, the members were involved in all stages of decision making and the trips were decided by the young people themselves. 

· Projects that have been delivered within the club on Youth Club nights include:-

1. One World – A project around equality & diversity

2. Just. Say. No – A project around drugs awareness. 

3. Respect Yourself, protect yourself – A project around sexual health, 55 members are now condom trained and hold c-cards. 
4. Get lyrical, get musical, get mixing – A music project for the members to produce their own CD. 

5. Let’s talk alcohol  - An alcohol awareness project. 
Working towards

· The members are now halfway through a project around Cyber Safety and are enjoying it, all evaluations are positive. 
· There will be a residential weekend taking place 9th till 11th November, the committee members will be attending Kingswood Residential Centre in Norfolk and participating in a wide range of activities that will assist them with their communication and teamwork skills. 

· There is a trip to London planned for December, every member who completes the Cyber Safety project will attend. The group are currently in the process of deciding what to do whilst in London, with the majority of them having never been before. 

Use of the rooms during the day/Plans going forward

Once wi-fi is installed, both Tom and myself are keen to base ourselves within the youth club, we would propose doing so to run a drop-in service at least two days of the week, we feel this would be of great benefit to the young people as they can access us on a one to one level. There are young people who attend the club who have been identified as in need of more intensive mentoring and we would appreciate a room to do this in that is local to them. It would also be more comfortable for the members when asking for Chlamydia testing and condoms if they could know that they can access us on specific days without having to call us to arrange. 

The young people who now attend regularly are extremely keen to paint the rooms as they now feel they have raised their aspirations and levels of respect, they would like to have a fresh start and cover up the damage that has been caused in the past. 

We do still have new members registering and due to this, B.L.Y.S Youth Club may always be a work in progress, some of our members are particularly challenging and are known to the police but we are working hard with them to encourage them to be positive members of their community. 

We now have the PCSO’s visiting regularly and we encourage all of our members to build positive relationships with their local officers. The officers that visit show a keen interest in what the young people are doing and this helps greatly. 

